
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Council 
Council Meeting Minutes 

July 21, 2020 
 

Attendance: Via Zoom, Council: Jonathan Brown, Gretchen Kueter, Jason, Duba, Tami Ernster, Michele 
Faubel, Pastor Josh Martyn, Pastor Derek Rosenstiel, Darrell Kalmes, Sue Tigges, Terry Hoefflin, Lilly Hoefflin 
and Wendy Einsweiler Absent: Marlee Tart, Adam Eikamp 
 
President Sue Tigges called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Lilly Hoefflin read a devotion called “We Live 
Baptized” from Camp Ewalu.   
 
President Sue reviewed the agenda. Gretchen Kueter moved to approve the agenda as presented. Jonathan 
Brown seconded the motion. The motion carried.  
 
Darrell Kalmes moved to approve the minutes that were presented and Terry Hoefflin seconded the motion. 
The motion carried.  
 
Pastor’s Report: Pastor Josh wanted to ask council if ok to approve 3 air purifiers for the office at around 
$150.00 each. This will help with cleaning the air in the office. They will look into getting ones with the HEPA 
filter. He also referenced his Pastor’s Report.  
Action Item: Darrell Kalmes moved to approve the purchase of 3 air purifiers for the office. Gretchen Kueter 
seconded the motion. The motion carried. 
 
Associate Pastor’s Report: Pastor Derek reported that he has been a part of a community organizing group 
for training and collegial partnership. Leaders from the ELCA Organizing for Mission Network (OFM Network) 
are leading this effort. They currently meet every other week. There is a food distribution on Saturday, July 
25th.  
 
Treasurer Report: Numbers continue to look good. Last year at this time we were at 97% YTD of our tithing 
pledge and this year with all that has been going on, we are at 94%. This percentage comparison is based just 
on pledged giving and not on the overall budget.  
 
 
Old Business:  
Roof Conversation: Darrell Kalmes reported that we are still in a holding pattern. The insurance company is 
going to send out another inspector to inspect the roof.  
 
Review of COVID data along with church reopening discussion.  The Council went over the new cases report 
that Sue Tigges has been keeping track of. Area ELCA churches are staying closed through August,  some 
that had been opened are now closing again.  
Action Item: Darrell Kalmes moved that the church remain closed at this time and to defer additional 
discussions until next council meeting in August. Gretchen Kueter seconded. The motion carried.  
 
Audio Video special appeal update: All the funds have been received to pay for this. A huge thank you to the 
congregation on supporting this project. The equipment is set to come in September and it takes a couple of 
weeks for programming. It will probably be October before everything is in place and working. High Speed 
internet will be working in the office on Monday, July 27th. Thank you to Darrell Kalmes on all of the work done 
for the modifications done to the back of the sanctuary.  
 
Logo Update:  No updates on the logo. Will include on next month’s agenda.  
 
 
 



PPP Forgiveness: The PPP originally was an 8-week program, it started April 13 and was supposed to end 
June 8th. However, now the SBA has spread it over 24 weeks, so now our coverage period ends September 
28th. At this time, there is no urgency to apply for forgiveness as a process for banks to submit the forgiveness 
application has not been established by the SBA.  
 
New Business: 
Committees need to review their remaining budgets and also to start preparing their 2021 budget numbers – 
An email will be going to the finance committee. They will review the current financial situation/ current budget 
and will start the process of looking at a 2021 budget.   
 
Original Constitution, Continuing Resolutions and By Laws now held by Lorice: Since Sue was on the original 
Constitution Committee, she had been holding onto the original Constitution, Continuing Resolutions and By 
Laws. She has transferred these documents over to the church office.   
 
Amendment to our current constitution per 2019 church wide assembly: This will be tabled as Sue Tigges 
wants the executive team to look at first. The Amendment will then be brought back to council for review and 
approval, and then presented to the congregation at the Annual Meeting.  
 
Committee Reports: 
Building and Grounds: New lights are on and working in the LFC. They produce 40-50% more light and they 
only use 19% of the power. There is a rebate being applied to from Alliant Energy.   
Stewardship: They are thankful for our members and their generosity. 
Outreach: Food giveaway on Saturday, July 25th. They are planning on another one in September. The little 
food pantry is always in need of some food. The Gardens of Grace have produced some food that is going into 
the little food pantry.   
Family Ministry: Have been planning a couple of things – a community scavenger hunt, where they are going 
to invite some members of the church to be a host at their homes and have something either in their tree or on 
their porch that participants can cross of their list for the scavenger hunt. For Halloween if we are not able to be 
together, the plan is to still hold a trunk or treat.  
VBS (Vacation Bible School) this year will be online. The videos to watch will be on the HTLC website the 
week of August 2 – August 6th. The videos for each day will be ready in the morning.  
Noah’s Ark: The staff is adapting to COVID and moving forward with the restrictions. A project is being worked 
on for a 2-year-old room. They will look into licensing, etc, a committee has been formed, but has not met yet. 
Another item in the works is for school ages kids coming to Noah’s Ark on their “ off day” from hybrid learning. 
There are lots of factors to consider for this to take place – they are in the exploration phase currently.  
Youth: The youth group meets weekly via Zoom.  
Communication to Committees: 2020 Remaining budget, 2021 budget, thank you for generous giving, and any 
committee changes that could offer new ideas.  
 
President Sue Tigges asked for a motion to adjourn. Gretchen Kueter moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 
PM.  Tami Ernster seconded. Motion Carried. 
 
The Lord’s Prayer was said by all members via Zoom.  
. 
 
Submitted by  
 
 
Michele Faubel 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Council Secretary 
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